

BUBBENHALL VILLAGE NEWSLETTER

May, 1995.

No. 33

PARISH COUNCIL.

Bubbenhall has been entered in the 1995 'Best Kept Village' Competition (Large Village class - population over 500). Judging of the first round will take place between 1st May and 30th June, with the best entries going forward to the final round which will be judged during July. The Judges will concentrate on specific features within the 'Village Envelope' such as Village Hall, Church, Housing, General Cleanliness, Recreation Ground, Pubs and Shops etc., so residents are asked to make special efforts to keep everywhere as tidy as possible.

We are also taking part in the 'Village Venture' Competition. Two entries have been submitted - Enhancement of the "Spout" Garden, and 'The Hundred Years of Bubbenhall Parish Assembly Meetings 1894-1994; which we are having published.

The new Junior Slide has now been installed in the Recreation Ground, and I apologise for not acknowledging the \$50.00 donation from the Bubbenhall Garter Group, in the last Newsletter.

Although notices will be posted later, I am taking this opportunity to mention that, as part of the Audit requirements, the 1994/95 Parish Council accounts will be available for inspection at 25, Orchard Way, Bubbenhall, from 3rd to 17th August, by prior arrangement.

Peter Bird, Clerk to the Parish Council.

Coventry 305448.

50+ CLUB.

As Mrs. Beale's leaflet slips through the letter-box as a reminder that the June newsletter is due for editing, realisation dawns that Summer is already upon us with the gardens in our village already showings signs of beauty after the Spring blossom has faded.

The 50+ Club's 8th A.G.M. is a forthcoming item on the agenda, in which we summarise our activities over the past year. We were fortunate enough to share in the celebration of Mr. and Mrs. Langley's Golden Wedding in mid-March, and wish them many more happy years together.

Our Easter meeting was a seasonable event when members had a festive tea and chocolate egg to mark the occasion.

50+ CLUB (Contd.)

During April, we were kindly invited to a buffet lunch by a very respected couple in the village, which was greatly appreciated and was so enjoyed by us all.

As August approaches, we hope to organise a mystery Coach trip in and around the Cotswolds before we close the Club for the Summer break. There are a few coach seats left if anyone would like to join us.

We again offer membership of our 50+ Group to all in this age range who would like to meet others with similar tastes, and a cordial welcome is sure to be extended to you.

Kath McBroome, Secretary.

Coventry 306915.

BUBBENHALL NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH.

Isolated burglaries and thefts are still being committed in and around our area.

Whilst we have previously said that the best deterrent against burglary is a burglar alarm, we must not be too complacent if we have one fitted. It is said that it takes just 3 minutes to break and enter a property and steal your video, T.V., or personal belongings. Additional locks can be obtained from security firms and it is also recommended that all such property be post-coded as an additional preventative measure.

The Police again ask us to be vigilant and report any suspicious incident to them using the emergency system right away, i.e., by dialling "999", not forgetting to mention you are a resident of Warwickshire.

There will be a meeting of Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinators in the Village Hall at 8 p.m., on Wednesday, 21st June, 1995. Any interested resident is welcome to attend.

R.B.Gardner, Chairman of Co-ordinators.

Coventry 303546.

MALT SHOVEL SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB,

Flower Show and Car Boot Sale. This is on Saturday, September 9th in the Village
Hall and Playing Field, with the usual Auction of all show produce to be
held in the Malt Shovel Garden on the Saturday evening following the show.
This is a real fun event - please join us. More details later.

Bowling Green. This is now ready for use any evening at the Malt Shovel.

Please see David Johnson to arrange a time to play. A small charge will be made to help pay for the upkeep of the green.

Special Evenings. Once a month there is a special evening at the Malt Shovel, usually on a Wednesday. There has been a Balti Night and a Thai Night. Plans are going ahead for a Caribbean Night and others. Please see notices in the pub for more details.

Mary Long

Coventry 302840.

BUBBENHALL VILLAGE HALL ACCOUNTS FOR JAN. - DEC. 1994

INCOME

EXPENDITURE

		et.			6	
BALANCE B/F			678-10			9
Fees + Other Current Income:				Recurrent Items:		
Dector	415-00			Electricity	978-85	
P.C. Remit.	78-00			Water	248-21	
Pell Fee	45-00			Gas	49-14	
Football	160-00			Cleaning	885-40	
Bookings	2264-50			Refuse Cellection	144-80	
Corb Make 8		2062 50		Insurance	222-71	
Sub-Total:		2962-50		P.C. Rent	100-00	
Fund Raising + Other Receipts:				Sub-Tetal:		2629-11
Easter Raffle	95-00			Capital Items	45-00	
Tonbola	67-70			Maint./Repairs	310-17	
Car Boot/Gala	445-97					
Fireworks:				Sub-Tetal:		355-17
Takings	32000			Petty Cash Exp.	117-45	
Subsidy	270-00			Warwick R.D.C.	30-00	
Barn Dance	272-88			Bav. Evening Dep.	50-00	
Christmas Fair	76-61			Fireworks	609-00*	
Elect. Meters	39-00			Bank Charges	20-50 **	E
Bank Interest	25-08					
Mise.	115-00			Sub-Total:		826-95
Sub-Total:		1727-24				
TOTAL INCOME:			£4689-74	TOTAL EXPENDITURE	ŀ	£3811-23
				BALANCE C/F:		1556-61
TOTAL INC. + OPENING BAL.			£5367-84	TOTAL:		£5367-84

^{* £319 - 1993} Expenses + £290 - Part 1994 Expenses

^{**} Jan. - March 1994